Nerch 23; 1943

“Dr, Fred W, Dedson,
410 Fisk M & P Bldg.,
Amarillo, Texas,

Dear Dr, Dodson:

Your letter of lMarch 16 is very
nmuch appreciate end it was nice of you to give
me the details of your friend's efforts in securing
information concerning hie son who was reported -
missing in action in Africe and I have already
instigated inquiry through the same route, and if
Amon Jr, should eventually be reported as a prisoner
of war, perhape we will eventually get some infor-
mation about him, It has been 37 deys now since he
was reported missing end the only hope we have is
that he is a prisoner. I too have lmown of in-
stances where these boys reported missing have,
within a month, been reported as prisoners of war.
However, we have not been fortunate enough to re-
ceive such information as yet.

Again thanking you for your interest,
I remein

Sincerely,

AGC KD



